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Transport for NSW (Transport) is continuing its 
planning on the proposed upgrade of Manly 
Wharf 3. 

What work are we doing?  
As part of our planning, we need to carry out site 
investigations waterside and landside of the 
existing wharf. 
These investigations will include: 

 drilling of four geotechnical boreholes to 
assess seabed conditions 

 non-intrusive dive surveys of the area 
around the wharf  

 land surveying and investigation of 
existing wharf utility services 

 drone photography over the site. 

When we’ll be working 
Our work will take place over four weeks from 
Monday 7 August until Friday 15 September 
between 8am and 5pm Monday to Friday, weather 
and maritime conditions permitting.  
The wharf will be closed to ferry operators and 
recreational vessels for no more than two days 
weather permitting during this period while 
geotechnical investigations take place.  
We will advise operators of exact dates prior to 
any closures. 
No work will take place on weekends or public 
holidays. 

 
 

 
How will our work impact you? 
Some of our work may be noisy at times. We will do 
everything we can to minimise these impacts 
where possible.  
We ask pedestrians to take care when moving 
around our work areas and follow the direction of 
signage. 

Wharf impacts 
Wharf 3 will be closed for no more than two days 
weather permitting during the investigations.  
During this time berthing access will be maintained 
at Wharf 1 and 2. 
Equipment and machinery will be positioned on a 
barge near Wharf 3 to allow for geotechnical 
investigations to take place of the seabed. 
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Transport for NSW acknowledges the Garigal and Caregal people of the Guringai Nation as the 
Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present.  
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Contact us 

Project Infoline 1800 770 973 (during business hours)  
 
manlycove@transport.nsw.gov.au  

 
nswroads.work/manly-cove  
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Map of work area on Manly Wharf 3 
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